Henderson County Homeless Coalition/Balance of State Meeting

September 8, 2015, 10 AM

Blue Ridge Community Health Center Meeting Room

Next Meeting: Oct. 13th, 2015, 10 AM; Point-in-time committee, 9 AM

Present:  Michael Absher, Brian Alexander, John Avery, Emily Balcken, Shelby Ball, Chris Berg, David Cook, Lois Decky, Frank Edney, Romella Hart-O’Keefe, Trina Hill, David Jacklin, Kathleen Lambert, Marian Lowry, Kim MacNish, Susan Maybin, Susan McKenzie, Christine Singleton, Amy Upham  
Trina Hill facilitated the meeting.

Introductions and Agency Updates 
Kim MacNish of NAMI said NAMI set up an Apple Festival booth which was well received. They will hold a guardianship information session at the Pardee Signature care center in Blue Ridge mall, Sept. 29th , 6- 7:30 PM. A Family-to-family course will begin in October focusing on Polk County.
Michael Absher of Only Hope WNC  passed out a flier for the Sleep-out fund raiser on Nov. 6th at the Historic Court House. Michael will host several national Wells Fargo executives on Oct. 1 to review homeless youth efforts in 3 counties. Only Hope is in property negotiations and hopes to open a facility for ~4 youth by January 1.

Amy Upham of Smoky Mountain said a Recovery Rally with hopeful stories by clients will be held at Lake Junaluska on Sept. 19th, from 10 to 2.
Frank Edney of the School District HELP program said they are working with 50 new cases already this school year and are still checking on carryover cases.

Lois Decky said that Storehouse has moved. They are now at 1049 Spartanburg Highway, and will reopen on September 16. There will be a 'ribbon cutting' this Friday at noon.

Approval of August, 2015 Meeting Minutes
Trina asked for a motion to approve the minutes as sent out via email.  David Jacklin moved, Susan McKenzie second, approved by common consent. It was noted that the Coalition's one-page fact sheet had listed the Community Foundation as a member, which is not allowed, so the list of members was corrected in that attachment to minutes.

Balance of State (BOS) Regional Steering Committee 
Brian Alexander summarized a call that focused on Coordinated Assessment plans. Balance of State expects 26 plans to be set to cover its service area; fourteen plans have been approved and are being implemented, including Henderson. BoS will expect an initial report on plan work for July 1-Sept. 30, due October 15. 

    The National Alliance to End Homelessness (ncceh.org) will offer a webinar tomorrow (Sept. 9, 2-3 PM) for communities beginning to look at Coordinated Assessment, or thinking about revisions of current entry systems.

    The BoS Coordinated Assessment dialog group will hold a conference call this afternoon from 3 to 4; registration is needed and available at ncceh.org/events/917 .

    The expected HUD Continuum of Care NOFA is not out yet. BoS is however gearing up for it by preparing or assembling material for performance reporting. New project proposals are still being accepted at BoS through an Intent to Apply form – registration is required.

    NCCEH is also preparing for the State's Emergency Solutions grant (there's an application cycle expected for Jan. 2016) through a registration form- this one is optional as local committees set the process. Call Trina Hill if you are interested in working on this review committee.

    HMIS data migration is under way, with 26 of 60 data providers having completed agreements. Homeward Bound has completed all its needed agreements. Training for revised HMIS is being set up, and 48 persons are registered to train so far. It appears that the HMIS administrators will soon be able to consider adding new licensees to the revised system.

    The monthly Rapid Re-Housing conference call will be Sept. 18, 10:30 – 11:30, with registration available online.  The Data Quality call will not be held – this group will be re-formed to respond to the new HMIS, and should be again active in 2-3 months.

Coordinated Assessment: David Jacklin reported that a funds request has been submitted to the Community Foundation. He assumes there will be a response in four to six weeks. 

    Our local Coordinated Assessment Council is meeting on policies, procedures, and grievances (which may involve clients or agencies). Tomorrow's meeting will focus on grievances. We understand that there will not be a need for written agreements among involved agencies, so long as the needed work steps are written in policy or procedures. Jenny Simmons attended a recent training and feels that Henderson is 'far ahead' on this work.

Point-in-time count: Trina Hill described the past Henderson process for this cold-weather census. Agency cooperators such as IAM and Storehouse will offer their sites for interviews and  information collection. We will also compile the sites where homeless persons are noticed, in preparation for a site-by-site street count. Trina is now trying to identify at count leader/organizer; anyone thinking about taking this on is asked to call her. Interested volunteers will also be meeting monthly at nine, prior to coalition meetings, for the next several months. The State will decide on a count date, typically the Wednesday of the last week in January. This process is important and is used by HUD in the AHAR report to Congress, to identify gaps in service, etc.

Agency Presentation:  

Kathleen Lambert spoke about the Homes For Youth initiative, which arose from a churches-united womens' group, but has spread well beyond faith-community work. She attended a Coalition meeting when the stunning facts of youth homelessness were laid out, and began organizing this response. The organization incorporated in August 2014 and has had its 501-c-3 status confirmed. Its primary goal is to create a group home for teen girls (esp. 16-18 year olds) which would be supervised by a licensed social worker. Zoning rules make it most likely this would be a six-bed home. The help would be available to those either in DSS custody or those outside the DSS system. Homes For Youth wants to contract with an existing organization for the supervision. 

     Homes For Youth has sent visitors to look at similar work at Eliada, at Olivet Baptist in Black Mountain, and other providers. The concern is that currently any teen must leave the county to get served.  Homes For Youth plans to serve only Level 1 clients, who have no active psychiatric illness or substance abuse issue. This would avoid requirements to lock doors and provide 24 hour supervision. 

      Homes For Youth is currently trying to raise funds. The goal is a property estimated to cost $300,000 to be ready to operate, and to fund operations for nine months or more, prior to startup. A supporting effort is to encourage volunteers for foster care, also in cooperation with DSS. A training session is scheduled for tomorrow at Trinity Presbyterian Church, with over 30 volunteering to participate. Other supporting efforts include raising public awareness, with the Studio 52 Youth theater group (at Flat Rock Theatre) creating a musical and awareness-challenge performance on Oct. 16th; helping the Foster Parent Association by obtaining child car seats and other items; and adding to its board as a way to connect to other churches.

    There was some discussion as to how  Homes For Youth relates to Only Hope WNC. Kathleen explained the treatment model differs given the social worker supervision, which would address liability questions. The girls-only service was thought to complement Only Hope's presumed focus on boys. It was thought that average length of stay could be nine months, based on the Olivet experience. 

Trina encouraged any who'd consider being future Agency presenters to call her. We will hear from United Way in October and IAM in November. 
Brian asked the two smaller work groups (Internal coordination/education/advocacy, and Public awareness) to convene to discuss goals and near-term actions, which will be reported to the coalition next month. 

Our Next Meeting is Tuesday, October 13th at 10 AM.

Submitted by:  Chris Berg 


